
HYES PTO Meeting MINUTES 
Highland and Fritz Elementary Schools 

Date: 5/8/24        Time:6:30pm  
Meeting Place:  Fritz Library 
 
Attendees:  See attached                                    Call to Order: 6:35pm 
 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Secretaries’ Report-Kelly Rainey and Erica Vitale 
Review of minutes--approved by Deb and Allison 
 
Presidents’ Report-Allison Scott and Erin Huckle 

● Executive Board Elections -  
○ The vote will be held today for the 2024-2025 school year 

 
Vice Presidents’ Report- Stephanie Sheades and Tanya White 

● Staff Appreciation 
○ Things are going great and lots of positive feedback 

■ 2 days left - lunch for both days 
 
Treasurer's Report-Priscilla Upchurch and Erica Ung 
Opening balance: $34,120.13    
Closing balance: $31,141.07 
 
Principal’s Report Highland-Emily Banach 
Universal Screen Window is open next week 
Spring behaviors are in the air!  Trying to finish strong! 
 
Principal’s Report Fritz-Eric Carbone 
Variety Show was successful 
Thank you for the Staff Appreciation treats 
Iready and spring screening results will be shared next month 
Field Day volunteer form is out and will be closing soon 
Friday, June 14th–promotion ceremony 
5/22–Fritz, Moran, Sheehan Choral Concert at Sheehan 
5/29–Band/Orchestra Concert at DAG 
 
Highland Teacher Rep Report -Allison Denya/Deb Hajjar 
Variety Show was a success! 



K-kids–crayon initiative has started; broken crayons will be collected and shipped for 
recycling.  
Literacy Night went well, a couple hundred in attendance 
 
Fritz Teacher Rep Report - 
K-kids–painted rocks to be delivered around the community 
After-school walk–5/20, rain date 5/22 
MGF Live–started training 4th graders to be on MGF Live for next year; all students 
will be able to apply in September 
Thank you to the PTO for Staff Appreciation!   
Learning Program was very successful (March).  Leftover money was used to order 
banners to be hung in the library.  Students voted on famous people to be featured.   
 
Sundae Afternoon–partnered with business for Staff Appreciation treat.  Owner (Lisa 
Calhoun) would like to partner with the schools for a future fundraising event.  Katie 
Davis is working on incentive programs for students.  

 
Committee Reports 

● Field Day - Highland 
● Field Day - Fritz–about 100 volunteers are signed up; cafeteria is set for 

lunches 
 
Other Business/Questions 
Question posed about asking for money from 5th grade parents for a balloon arch and 
decorations on students’ lockers.  Parents will need to get permission from Eric before 
proceeding.     
 
Board Elections 

Co-Presidents 
Stephanie Sheades 
Erin Huckle 

Co-Vice President 
Juliette Buccilli 

Co-Treasurers 
Erica Vitale 
Erica Ung 

Co-Secretary 
Tara Lutzen 
Kelly Stephenson 

 



 
Next Meeting: 6/5/24 
End:   
 
Attendees: 
Priscilla Upchurch 
Allison Scott 
Allison Denya 
Deb Hajjar 
Erin Huckle 
Kelly Stephenson 
Juliette Buccilli 
Stephanie Sheades 
Charlotte Stopa 
Eric Carbone 
Emily Banach 
Laura McCall 
Kelly Rainey 
Lisa Calhoun 
 
 
 
 


